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TO:  LINDA GORTON, MAYOR 

  URBAN COUNTY COUNCIL 

 

FROM: CHARLIE LANTER, DIRECTOR 

  DIVISION OF GRANTS AND SPECIAL PROGRAMS 

 

DATE: SEPTEMBER 30, 2019 

 

SUBJECT: 2018 State Criminal Alien Assistance Program 

 

 

Request: Council authorization to accept an award of $9,477 from the U.S. Department of Justice 

under the 2018 State Criminal Alien Assistance Program (SCAAP). 

 

Reasons for Requesting: 

On October 25, 2018 (Resolution No. 618-2018), Council approved submission of application to the 

Bureau of Justice Assistance, a part of the Office of Justice Programs in the U.S. Department of 

Justice, requesting federal funds under the 2018 State Criminal Alien Assistance Program (SCAAP).  

The U.S. Department of Justice has offered the LFUCG an award of $9,477. No matching funds are 

required. 

 

SCAAP provides funds to state and local governments as reimbursement for the cost of incarcerating 

undocumented criminal aliens who have been incarcerated for at least four consecutive days during the 

reporting period (July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017), and incarcerated on conviction of at least one felony 

or two (2) misdemeanors. The Division of Community Corrections proposes to use the funding for a 

GED instructor. 

 

What is the cost in this budget year and future budget years? Are the funds budgeted?  

$9,477 has been awarded for this fiscal year. There is no cost in future years.  

 

Budget Amendment #10304 is in process 

c 

File Number: 1055-19 

 

Director/Commissioner: Haney/Armstrong 

 


